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Friday, 31 May 2024 

STATEMENT TO MEMBERS ISSUED IN CONNECTION WITH THE UNION’S 
ANNUAL RETURN FOR PERIOD ENDED 31ST DECEMBER 2023 

Income and Expenditure 

The total income of the union for the period was £16,383. The union’s total expenditure for 
the period was £5,931. The union does not maintain a political fund. 

In the event you have further questions please contact info@upecc.co.uk. 

Full details of account can be found online at the following link if required 

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/certification-officer 

We thank all our members for their support in the opening period of this world first 
endeavour. 

Your Sincerely, 

__________________________ 

James O’Brien 

General Secretary (Interim) 
Director of Strategy 

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/certification-officer
http://www.upecc.co.uk


 

 Irregularity statement  

A member who is concerned that some irregularity may be occurring, or have occurred, in 
the conduct of the financial affairs of the union may take steps with a view to inves�ga�ng 
further, obtaining clarifica�on and, if necessary, securing regularisa�on of that conduct.  

The member may raise any such concern with such one or more of the following as it seems 
appropriate to raise it with: the officials of the union, the trustees of the property of the 
union, the auditor or auditors of the union, the Cer�fica�on Officer (who is an independent 
officer appointed by the Secretary of State) and the police.  

Where a member believes that the financial affairs of the union have been or are being 
conducted in breach of the law or in breach of the rules of the union and contemplates 
bringing civil proceedings against the union or responsible officials or trustees, he should 
consider obtaining independent legal advice.  

The audit  

 


